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PROFIT WARNING 
 

This announcement is made by The Wharf (Holdings) Limited (the “Company” and, together 
with its subsidiaries, the “Group”) pursuant to Rule 13.09(2) of the Rules Governing the 
Listing of Securities on The Stock Exchange of Hong Kong Limited (the “Listing Rules”) and 
the Inside Information Provisions (as defined in the Listing Rules) under Part XIVA of the 
Securities and Futures Ordinance (Cap. 571, Laws of Hong Kong).  
 
The very weak market for Mainland development properties throughout 2022 resulted in much 
lower sales volume and weaker prices. Sales recognition was affected. Non-cash and unrealised 
impairment provisions also became necessary. Based on an assessment of the latest unaudited 
management accounts of the Group and other management information currently available to 
the Company, the Board of Directors of the Company (the “Board”) wish to advise 
shareholders and investors of the preliminary estimation that the Group may report a loss for 
the year ended 31 December 2022, as compared to a profit attributable to equity shareholders 
of HK$6,019 million for the year ended 31 December 2021. 
 
Notwithstanding the above information, the overall financial position of the Group remains 
healthy. 
 
The Company is still in the course of completing its financial audit for the year ended 31 
December 2022. The information contained in this announcement is only a preliminary 
assessment by the Board based on information currently available to it, which has neither been 
reviewed nor audited by the Company’s auditors. The Group’s audited results for the year 
ended 31 December 2022 are expected to be published in March 2023.  
 
Shareholders and investors are advised to exercise caution when dealing in the shares of 
the Company. 
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